It is not essential that you travel to the country handling your Hague Convention
application, but this may be desirable in some cases. If your application is
successful, it would simplify matters if you, as the custodial parent, could be
present to accompany the child on his or her return to Canada. You will be
responsible for the travel costs involved in having your child returned to Canada.
Refer to Section II for details on the RCMP’s Travel Reunification Program,
which may be able to provide assistance in having the child returned to Canada
(website: www.ourmissingchildren.ge.ca).

Assistance in the Exercise of Access Rights

If you are having difficulties in exercising your access rights, your provincial/
territorial central authority can also process an application under the Hague
Convention for organizing or securing the effective exercise of those rights. In
so doing, the central authorities are promoting a second goal of the Convention,
which is to promote the peaceful enjoyment of access rights. You should contact
your provincial/territorial central authority if you are experiencing such

difficulties.




